UAW LOCAL 1005 Newsletter #2

LOCAL 1005 BROTHERS AND SISTERS,

There are a lot of scenarios being tossed around the Plant concerning upcoming layoffs,
timing numbers and effected departments. If you are considering changing your work status
for layoff, do not delay. We are reacting to the Assembly Plants Run Status which have been changing
multiple times a week. The Wentaville Assembly Plant has been slated to go down on 5/24/2021 thru
7/19/2021. There is scheduled to be an 8-week shut down for Wentzville Assembly, yet with the
unpredictability of the status of other assembly plants that we supply, the numbers are constantly changing.
At the publishing of this newsletter, the timing of layoffs to start have been projected as early as 5/10/2021.
As | stated earlier, many factors out of our control are in play where we are reacting as they occur, and
everything is subject to change.

UNION MEETINGS: There will be no Union or Retiree meetings until after June 30th,

APRIL 28™ WILL BE WORKERS MEMORIAL DAY

Please take a moment of silence to remember our fallen UAW-GM brothers and sisters...
Daniel W. Schonmeier SCMO Saginaw
David E. Lyons Delphi Energy & Chassis Div.
Gary E. Hool SMCO Saginaw
Randy D. Wark Flint Metal Center
Jason C. Furll American Axle
Richard Robbins Arlington Truck Assembly
Samuel R. Heckman Allison Transmission
Harold G. Moyle Linden Truck Assembly
Douglas A. Mellom Janesville Truck Assembly
Marcel Chagnon Warren Transmission
Brian Gilbert GM Bedford Casting
Phil D. Niewiadomski Parma Stamping
Terry A. Bodenbender GM Defiance Casting
Mark McKnight GM Marion Stamping

Mite Coldwelt Mile Fattereon
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April 8, 2021
TO: All UAW Local Unions
RE: Local Union Update - Meetings and Events
Greetings:

As the persistent surge of Covid-19 cases increase throughout our country, hospitals near
capacity and muitiple state restrictions, we are requesting that all local union meetings
and events continue to be suspended until June 30, 2021, due to these Coronavirus concerns.

We will communicate any adjustments or modifications to this policy if encouraging changes
occur with the status of this pandemic.

We would also like to personally thank you for your hard work and dedication in serving the
membership during these extremely difficult and challenging times.

In solidarity,
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Rory L” Gamble
President
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cc:  UAW International Executive Board
Tim Bressler, Executive Administrative Assistant to the Secretary-Treasurer
Christopher Crump, Top Administrative Assistant to the President
Leigh Kegerreis, Top Administrative Assistant to the President
Jimmie Williams, Chief of Staff to the President



